WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened by the passing of Laurie Davies, a City of Mississauga Crossing Guard for over 23 years, who passed away on Sunday, June 4, 2023;

AND WHEREAS Laurie was a beloved wife of Andrew, loving mother of Abbey, and of the late Alex;

AND WHEREAS she was a supportive friend to many, and she will be deeply missed as a crossing guard.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Davies family.